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Murray Park Friends




Friends of Murray Park
Notes of meeting held on 
Tuesday 14th February 2017
Present:  Sue Bird (Chair), Scott Falteisek (Secretary), David Lynch (Treasurer), Cllr Bill Quinton SCC, Cllr Sarah Barber, Malcolm and Jenny Ebbs, Andy Shannon, Joanne Chainey, Lesley Fayers and Ian Hardwick
Apologies: Sam Teague IBC, Debbie Owen IBC, Simon Lanning IBC, Cllr Bill Knowles, Glen Thimblethorpe (Vice Chair), Cllr Stephen Connelly, David Dowding (Park Ranger), Juliet Clarke, Jane Garnham Woods, Martin Sanford and Mickey Squirrel 
Agenda

1. Welcome

2. Minutes of last meeting

3. Updates

4. Priorities

5. AOB and date of next meeting

1. Welcome
SB (Chair) welcomed everyone and there were brief introductions for the benefit of new members.
2. Minutes of last meeting 

Meeting minutes were deemed acceptable, subject to alterations on the day.

3. Updates
	
	

	SB (Chair) informed members that Sam Teague would not be attending every meeting of the Friends in the future, but will still attend those meetings when discussions involve those matters which fall in his jurisdiction within his IBC role.  The Group would like to thank Sam for all his help, unstinting support and expertise with park matters and bid applications over the years.  He will be very much missed.


	Friends meetings will now alternate between Tuesdays and Thursdays due to the results of the availability of members survey carried out by SB (Chair), as there was no time slot where everyone could make the meetings. Meetings will still take place every six weeks.

	Action

SB (Chair)

	All gates will shortly be replaced with the new self-closing gates for which the Friends have obtained funding.

The muddy areas by the gates are being dealt with at the same time.

	IBC


	The uneven rubber path near the new courts has been partially re-laid.

	

	The low bench by the wildlife area will be repaired.

	IBC

	Two more seats have now been made available thanks to locality funding.  It has been suggested they be located near the tennis court, or along the tree line on either side of the park, or at the North End of the park.

	IBC


	The picnic area will soon be reinstated.  It has been suggested this should be located between the tennis courts and play area, and a rough plan was drawn for passing on to IBC.

	IBC


	Dog Bins are in poor condition, pressure washer has been requested.  

	IBC


	It has been suggested that we could mingle with other Friends groups to share ideas/information.  This could help the group in advertising for members further afield.


	

	Co–Op Collection Scheme is going well at present and is running until the end of March.
	

	
	

	4. Priorities
	

	
	

	The goalposts in the park are severely rusted.  It has been suggested that the goalposts need to be moved as the goal areas have now become very muddy.  Some in the group believe that they have not been moved in years.

	IBC


	IBC to check number of bins allowed in the park, with a view to their being emptied – is there an upper limit? – and provide the information to the Group.

	IBC

	Leaflets were handed out at the meeting regarding a Litter Clean Up Day which will be held at the park on Friday 3rd March.  This could help promote the group and also highlight the problem of dog fouling.  It has been suggested that we could also get the Dog Wardens involved.

	Group and
Cllr SB 

	It has been suggested that we hold a Doggy Day event at the park and combine it with a Wildlife Information Day.  The event will be similar to the ones held at Trinity Park but on a much smaller and informal scale.  A meeting has been arranged with IBC Events Team, and SB (Chair) and Cllr SB will update the Group at the next meeting.

We hope to be able to get sponsorship from local businesses.
Possible awards for categories have been suggested and the event will be held late in the Summer Holidays.  The group hopes this event will boost the profile of the group and possibly raise funds.

	SB
(Chair)

Cllr SB

Group for

Suggestions



	Need to know more information on who to contact if there are any problems regarding dog fouling/handling and aggressive dogs.  What powers does the Park Ranger/Dog Warden have in these circumstances?  Some members have tried to contact the Police but they were not available until after 8am.

	SB

	Clean day leaflets/information could be emailed to twenty other people plus be left at Rose Hill Library.  This will help to promote this event in that area.
	LF

	
	

	5 AOB and Date of next meeting


	

	The backs of two bench seats near the Hamilton Road entrance need to be repaired (bent right back).  

	IBC

	Trees need to be cut on King Edward Road End.  This is from Number 47 to the end.

	IBC


	Dead leaves from the park need to be cleared by Murray Road, both path and road.

	IBC

	One of the new wooden gates by the wildlife area can’t be closed (Murray Road end).

	IBC

	Any other leaflets/information which helps promote the Friends Group could be left with either Murray Field School or Rose Hill Library.
	IH, LF


	
	

	Next meeting will be at 7pm sharp on Thursday 30th March at the Salvation Army Priory Centre on Queens Way.  Members are asked to bring their own copy of these minutes if possible.
Dates of future meetings to be confirmed in due course.

	SB (Chair)


